
NOTICE OF AWARD 

TO: Polydyne, Inc. 
Boyd Stanley, Vice-President 
One Chemical Plant Road 
Riceboro, GA 31323 

RE:  2020-126 RFB 2020 Polymer 

AMOUNT: $308,742.50 including Washington State Sales Tax 

The Kitsap County Purchasing Office has accepted the bid submitted by you in the amount of 
$308,742.50 (including Washington State Sales Tax). The undersigned bidder agrees to enter into a 
contract with Kitsap County to supply and deliver liquid polymber to the Central Kitsap Treatment 
Plant in accordance with the terms and conditions of the contract documents.  

All applicable local and Washington State laws apply, which include, but are not limited to, the 
Washington State Prevailing Wage Law. Polydyne, Inc. understands it is their responsibility to obtain 
and complete all required government forms submitting them to the proper authorizes. 

As stated in the bid specifications you are required to execute the enclosed Agreement and furnish 
the required Contractor’s Performance Bond, Payment Bond and Certification of Insurance within ten 
(10) calendar days from this notice to you. 

If you fail to execute said Agreement and to furnish Bonds within ten (10) working days from the date 
of this Notice, Kitsap County’s acceptance of the above stated bid is void and your BID BOND 
FORFEITED.  Kitsap County will be entitled to such other rights as may be granted by law. 

You are required to return an acknowledged copy of the NOTICE OF AWARD to the Kitsap County 
Purchasing Office via fax at 360-337-4788, email vmartin@co.kitsap.wa.us or US mail to 614 Division 
Street MS-7, Port Orchard, WA 98366 

Date:  January 12, 2021 

By: _____________________________ 
Vicki Martin, Buyer 

ACCEPTANCE OF NOTICE 

Polydyne, Inc. of Riceboro, GA  hereby acknowledges receipt and acceptance of the above Notice of 

Award, this ________ day of _________________________2021. 

By:  _____________________________________Title: ___________________________________ 

_____________________________________________ (Printed Name) 

13th January

Boyd Stanley

Senior Vice-President

mailto:vmartin@co.kitsap.wa.us

